
Fr Martin and the Core Leadership Team write,

Our Parish Vision: What’s Next?

Our recent ‘Vision Survey’ showed how much
progress we have made in the last year towards
realising our parish vision.

We aim to make more progress in these areas as

well as in the areas where the vision survey
showed that we need to improve.

If you didn’t take a copy of our ‘Parish Vision:
What’s Next?’ form last week, please take one

today, and then read and complete the form
and return it to your church next time you come.

Today, as you leave your church after Holy Mass,

you will be given two invitations for the WHY?
Course in June with suggestions as to how you

can use these to invite people to the course, and

a prayer to guide you in doing this, please do use
your invitations well! Thank you!

The WHY? Course will be running in June.

This time the course will run at Bradbury House

during Monday evenings on 10th, 17th and 24th

June from 7.00 – 8.30pm.

Admission to the course is free.

The three sessions, WHY God?, WHY Christ? and
WHY the Church? each start with a light meal

and are open to everyone. Whether you are

new to the church or a regular attender, you will
find something of interest here.

We will also be running the WHY? Course on
Sunday 21st July and Saturday 3rd August,

running the three sessions on the same day on
each of these occasions, with meals included.

There will be a planning meeting for the WHY?

Course on Sunday 2nd June at 5pm in St Mary’s
Hall, where light refreshments will be available.

If you are interested in helping with the course
please do come along to the meeting.

Next weekend is ‘Labels Sunday’ and we will

once again invite you to wear a name label
and to pray for a fellow parishioner.

Prayer Boxes:

Each church now has a prayer box for you to
submit prayer requests.

Each week a member of the prayer group will
take the requests to the prayer group who will
include your intention in their prayers.
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THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 2024 – 26TH MAY
Today we celebrate the Solemnity of

The Most Holy Trinity

Today’s feast invites us to live in the awareness
of the presence of the Triune God within us:
The Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit.
The mystery of the Holy Trinity, a doctrine
enunciated by the ecumenical councils of
Nicaea and Constantinople, is one of the
fundamental doctrines of Christianity and the
greatest mystery of our Faith, namely, that there
are Three Divine Persons, sharing the same Divine
nature in one God. “There is one God, who has
three Persons, Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Each
Person is God, yet there is still only one God.”
The Importance to us in our Christian lives:
All prayers in the Church begin in the Name of
the Holy Trinity and end glorifying the Trinity.
All Sacraments are administered (we are
baptised, confirmed, anointed, our sins are
forgiven, our marriage blessed, and our Bishops,
priests and deacons ordained) in the name of
the Holy Trinity. We bless ourselves, and the
priest blesses us, in the name of the Holy Trinity.
The Events Committee write,
We have organised a trip to Our Lady's Shrine at
Ladyewell in Fulwood, Preston, on Thursday 11th

July 2024. A minibus will leave Glossop at
9.30am arriving at Ladyewell at 11am, returning
from Ladyewell at 3pm, and arriving back in
Glossop at 4.30pm. There will be 7 places to be
allocated to St Mary's parishioners, and 7 to
those from All Saints. The cost will be £20 per
head. The minibus won’t make any stops on the
way. Fr Martin is expected to travel and will
celebrate Holy Mass at Ladyewell.
A talk will be offered giving a history of the
Shrine. Visitors are asked to take a packed lunch,
and drinks will be available at the cafe there.
Places on the bus will be allocated to those who
contact Jenny Cieslik at St Mary's and Peter
Greenhalgh at All Saints, and these will be
allocated on a first come basis with a payment
of £20 in cash.
Health and Safety: We are in need of Health &
Safety advice in both of our parishes, if you have
any experience in this area and are willing to
help, please speak to Ann King or Barbara Payne
at ASC or to Chris Hulley or Liz Nash at SMC.
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The Week Ahead(ASC=All Saints Church,SMH=St Mary’s Hall,SMC=St Mary’s Church, SMS = St Mary’s School)

Parish Mass Book: This weekend’s readings: p.83, Gloria p.9, Creed p.11/12

Saturday 25th

6.00pm,

Memorial of St Bede the Venerable, Priest and Doctor

ASC Vigil Mass of Trinity Sunday (The Holy Souls)

Sunday 26th

9.15am,

11.15am,

Solemnity of The Most Holy Trinity

SMC Holy Mass (Tony Berrisford RIP (The Cowley family))

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

ASC Holy Mass (The People of the Parishes)

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

Monday 27th

10.00am,

7.30pm,

Feast of St Augustine of Canterbury, Bishop

ASC Holy Mass (Canon Anthony Dolan RIP)

Please pray today’s meeting of the Core Leadership Team

ASC New Testament Greek reading group

Tuesday 28th Feria

Father Martin will offer Holy Mass today for The Holy Souls

Wednesday 29th

7.00pm,

7.30pm,

Memorial of St Paul VI, Pope

ASC Holy Hour begins with Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

ASC Holy Hour continues with Holy Mass (Fr Neville McClement RIP)

Thursday 30th

10.00am,

10.45 – 11.30pm,

Feria

SMC Holy Mass (Fr Michael Butler RIP)

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

SMC Garden Party planning meeting

Friday 31st

10.00am,

7.00pm,

Feast of The Visitation of The Blessed Virgin Mary

SMC Holy Mass (Fr John McKeon RIP)

SMH Prayer Group

Saturday 1st

9.00 – 9.30am,

12 noon

6.00pm,

Memorial of St Justin, Martyr

SMC Sacrament of Reconciliation

ASC Wedding of Marie Godward and Jon Craggs

ASC Vigil Mass of Corpus Christi (Fr John Taylor RIP)

Sunday 2nd

9.15am,

11.15am,

5.00pm,

Solemnity of The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ – Corpus Christi

SMC Holy Mass (The People of the Parishes)

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

ASC Holy Mass (Fr Michael James Daley RIP)

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

SMH WHY? Course planning meeting, light refreshments included.

This week’s prayer intentions for Vocations are:

Mon: Nottingham Seminarians; Tues: School Chaplains; Weds: University Chaplains; Thurs: NDCYS and Young
People; Fri: The Diocesan Vocations Team; Sat: Vocations to the Priesthood; Sun: Vocations to Religious Life.

Please join your fellow parishioners in praying our parish prayer daily – “Heavenly Father, bless and
prosper our efforts to renew the life of our parishes. Help me to discover the part you want me to play,
and give me the courage to trust in the power of the Holy Spirit. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.”

During the coming weeks, our bishops invite us to join them in praying for:

A deeper understanding between Christians and Jews; Those who suffer persecution, oppression, and
denial of human rights; Europe, Human life and Seafarers.

THE GLOSSOP ROSARY devotion continues on Monday 27th May with the Joyful Mysteries.

Please remember in your prayers this week: Lynda Berrisford, who is unwell.

Don and Roseline McLeish who are unwell. Cath Broadbent (née Walsh) who is unwell.

Philomena Brennan who asks for prayers for healing and relief from a long standing problem.


